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Gregor et_ al^. (1969) analyzed data on caloric intake and the inci-
dence of gastric and intestinal cancers.  They concluded that as the per
capita food intake (or gross national product) increases, the mortality
rates for gastric cancers fall and those for intestinal cancer rise.
Hill et_ al_. (1979), who studied mortality from colorectal cancer in three
socioeconomic groups in Hong Kong, found that the most affluent group had
more than twice the mortality of the poorest group, i.e., 26.7/100,000
vs. 11.7/100,000.  The relative proportions of nutrients in their diets
were similar, but estimated daily caloric intake was 2,700 in the lowest
socioeconomic group and 3,900 in the highest.
In a correlation study conducted by Armstrong and Doll (1975), per
capita total caloric intake was examined in relation to cancer incidence
in 23 countries and to cancer mortality in 32 countries.  Significant
correlation coefficients (r 5-0.70) were found for total calories and
rectal cancer incidence in males, leukemia in males, and mortality from
breast cancer in females.  Notably, the per capita intake of calories was
highly correlated with intakes of total fat, total protein, and animal
protein.  The finding for breast cancer was reproduced by Gaskill et al.
(1979), who analyzed data on mortality from breast cancer in relation to
per capita intake for foods by state within the United States.  However,
there was no correlation when they controlled for age at first marriage
(to reflect age at first pregnancy) in the analysis.
In two case-control studies, a number of dietary variables, including
total caloric and fat intake, were estimated for subjects with cancer of
the breast (Miller et al. , 1978) , for subjects with cancer of the colon
and rectum (Jain ejt_ jJ. , 1980), and for matched controls.  For breast
cancer cases, Miller and colleagues found no association with caloric
intake and a weak association with total dietary fat. Jain and coworkers
reported direct associations with caloric intake for both colon and rec-
tal cancer, but the associations were not as strong as they were for in-
take of saturated fat.  The authors concluded that the relevant variable
in each study was more likely to be dietary fat than caloric intake.
Independent associations of breast cancer with body weight and height
were found by de Waard and Baanders-van Halewijn (1974) in a cohort study
of postmenopausal women in the Netherlands.  Also, differentials in
weight between cases of breast cancer and controls were found in Taiwan
(Lin et_ aT. , 1971) and in Sao Paulo, Brazil (Mirra et_ al^., 1971).  Thus,
de Waard (1975) suggested that susceptibility to breast cancer could be
related to body mass (which, in turn, could be related to nutrition), but
this hypothesis has not been accepted universally (MacMahon, 1975).  Sub-
sequently, de Waard £t_ al^. (1977) examined the influence of height and
weight on age-specific incidence of breast cancer in the Netherlands and
Japan and computed age-specific incidence curves for different height and
weight groups.  The heavier and taller postmenopausal women had the high-
est incidence of breast cancer.  However, there appeared to be little
independent effect of weight if there was an adjustment for its correla-
tion with height.  In his earlier study, de Waard (1975) suggested that

